
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

18 September 2023 

Excellency, 

Following my letter dated 12 September 2023, I have the honour to circulate herewith the 

final programme of the High-level Dialogue on Financing for Development, to be held 

on Wednesday, 20 September 2023, at 9:00 a.m., at Trusteeship Council Chamber, UN 

Headquarters, New York. 

Based on requests from Member States, I also circulate an updated list of speakers. 

In light of the overwhelming interest in the High-level Dialogue, I request your full 

cooperation and support to facilitate adherence to the three-minute time limit, which will be 

strictly enforced in order to ensure the participation of the maximum number of delegations at 

each segment of the current programme. 

Additionally, I consulted with the Department for General Assembly and Conference 
Management and have been informed that a separate informal plenary meeting of the General 

Assembly will be convened after the High-level Week to accommodate all interested delegations 
that registered but could not speak due to the limited time originally allocated for the High-level 

Dialogue. The date of the extended informal plenary meeting will be communicated in due course. 

I look forward to the participation of all delegations in the High-level Dialogue. I encourage 

all leaders to announce new commitments to meaningfully accelerate progress. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers 

to the United Nations 

New York


